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FACULTY SUMMER AND WINTER TERM PAY RATES - EFFECTIVE SUMMER 2020 
 
As enrollment during the summer and winter terms has grown, and the revenue generated from 
those terms has become an increasingly important source of college funding, it has become 
evident that there is a need for increasing the predictability of summer and winter expenses and 
the administration of the overall process. The current process consists of hundreds of different 
pay rates and inconsistent application of proration threshold levels to pay. With a more 
streamlined approach and closer management of expenses, the goal is to maximize the 
revenue returns to the colleges and departments, which are often used to fund local 
needs, while also making the summer salary opportunities for faculty more consistent, 
transparent, and equitable. The Deans worked collaboratively with the Provost to develop the 
new model, and were given opportunities for input and discussion as a new process was 
developed.  The resulting changes to pay rates and the proration process are being instituted as 
a solution that will simplify and standardize the process, while preserving the flexibility for each 
college to offer courses that meet their summer and winter needs. 
 
Beginning in Summer 2020 a flat pay rate of $2,000 per credit hour ($6,000 for a standard 
3 credit hour course) will be in effect for all full-time faculty. This pay rate was chosen to 
increase the base rate of pay for full-time faculty teaching summer/winter classes with an AY 
salary of less than $80,000, while capping pay for those making more. Based on Summer 2019 
offerings, this new flat rate would have resulted in an increase in summer pay for 73% of those 
who taught summer courses in 2019. Therefore, the overall impact is positive for a large 
majority of NAU faculty. Part-time faculty pay has not been changed as part of this proposal, 
and will remain aligned with the academic year rates for the time being. 
 
Accompanying the change to base pay is a change to the standard pay rate proration process. 
Prorates will be based solely on course enrollment rather than instructor academic year salary 
and course modality. The standard proration thresholds for each course will be 16 
students for undergraduate classes and 14 students for graduate classes.  Pay rates for 
undergraduate courses with enrollment below 16 students will be prorated proportionately, and 
the pay rates for graduate courses with enrollment below 14 students will be prorated 
proportionately. However, the college/department will retain the flexibility to adjust the proration 
level as needed, to include the ability to guarantee full pay, with the approval of the Provost. The 
standard proration limits were chosen to guarantee a minimum $5k revenue return to the 
college for each graduate and undergraduate class.  We recognize that there may be a reason 
for a class to be offered with enrollment below the standard proration levels, and deviations from 
the standard proration rate will be handled on a case-by-case basis. 
 
More information about summer and winter pay will be available on the Provost’s website later 
this year.   
 
Again, this change is effective for the Summer 2020 offerings.  Winter session 19-20 will follow 
the old model, but Winter session 20-21 will follow the new model described above. 


